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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
April 2, 2015
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Patti Anania (Chair), Danny Ferreira, Keith Johnson (arr. 3:39)
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office; 
The meeting was called to order at 3:07 p.m. by Chairwoman Anania with a quorum present. The group discussed the following items:
#758 – Audit follow-up report: Chairwoman Anania is still concerned that no resolution has ever been reached on Audit #711 – JEDC with regard to Finding 2.1 on unallowable expenses on the Cecil Commerce Center maintenance contract. The Auditor’s Office has decided to cease further comment on this issue and consider it closed despite the JEDC’s decision not to seek reimbursement of expenses determined not to be within the scope of the contract. 

Motion: recommend approval of #758 with the recommendation that further questions be put to the Office of Economic Development regarding the Cecil Commerce Center maintenance contract overpayments – approved.
#759 – County-funded court related expenses: Commissioner Kelly is assigned this review.

#760 - Jacksonville Port Authority Accounts Payable Audit: Commissioner El Hassan is assigned this review.

#761 – Quarterly Summary for 3 Months ending December 31, 2014: Commissioner Ferreira volunteered to handle this review.

#762 – City Payroll Audit and #763 – JTA Payroll Audit: Commissioners Schorr and Wendler will work jointly on these reviews.

Chairwoman Anania again noted the fact that out-of-date signature cards and computer passwords not deleted when employees leave City service continue to be pointed out in audits as weaknesses in the City’s procedures, calling into question the efficacy of the City’s employee separation agreement.
The group discussed the reported overpayment of the former JTA Executive Director reported in the media in recent weeks and Tommy Carter explained the background of the issue and former director’s employment contract.

Mr. Carter reported that one audit currently underway is of the Supervisor of Elections’ office. Ms. Anania asked Mr. Carter for information on when the last audit was done of the Property Appraiser’s Office. In response to a question from Commissioner Ferreira about whether a newly-elected constitutional officer can commission an audit of that office at the beginning of his/her term, Mr. Carter noted that the General Counsel’s Office is currently working on a legal opinion about the authority of the Council Auditor’s Office to audit those offices, which has been disputed by some constitutional officers. It was noted that many of the constitutional officers are state officials and are required to report to state offices overseeing their functions.
Mr. Carter explained the relation of the Council Auditor’s Office to the independent auditor and how the CAO provides several hundred hours of staff time to the independent audit effort to help reduce costs and to give CAO staff exposure to the independent auditors’ methodology. 
Commissioner Johnson asked about the status of the follow-up review of the Mayor’s travel approval procedures (Audit #752). Mr. Carter said that that review is not high on the list of the Auditor’s Office’s priorities given the other work that needs to be done, so will take some time to accomplish. Commissioner Johnson will contact the Mayor’s Office to follow up on travel procedures in the next several months.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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